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Liturgical Calendar of the Week 
 Sunday 31st October – Sunday 7th November 

Sunday 31st Oct 

Saturday Vigil Mass 
ALL SAINTS DAY 

Family Mass 

6.00pm 
9.30am 

11.00am 

Parish Family 
Alex Hughes (RIP) 
Hilda Davidson (RIP) 

Monday Ferial 10.00 am Dominic Corcoran (Special Intention) 

Tuesday COMMEMORATION OF ALL THE FAITHFUL DEPARTED 10.00 am For the Faithful Departed 

Wednesday ST WINEFRIDE                                              10.00 am Parish family 

Thursday St Charles Borromeo 10.00am Pat Matthews (RIP) 

Friday Ferial 10.00 am Mary Schofield (RIP) 

Saturday Blessed Virgin Mary on Saturday 10.00 am Deceased members of the Haimes family  

Sunday 7th Nov 

Saturday Vigil Mass 
32nd Sunday in Ordinary Time 

Family Mass 

6.00pm 
9.30am 

11.00am 

Dorothy Nugent (health) 
Nicholas Keogh (Birthday Anniversary) 

Parish family 

  

 
 

 

The Gloria 

Glory to God in the highest, 
and on earth peace to people of good will. 
We praise you, 
we bless you, 
we adore you, 
we glorify you, 
we give you thanks for your great glory, 
Lord God, heavenly King, 
O God, almighty Father. 
Lord Jesus Christ, Only Begotten Son, 
Lord God, Lamb of God, Son of the Father, 
you take away the sins of the world, 
have mercy on us; 
you take away the sins of the world, 
receive our prayer; 
you are seated at the right hand of the Father, 
have mercy on us. 
For you alone are the Holy One, 
you alone are the Lord, 
you alone are the Most High, 
Jesus Christ, 
with the Holy Spirit, 
in the glory of God the Father.  Amen 
 

The Apostles Creed 

I believe in God, the Father Almighty, 
Creator of heaven and earth, 
and in Jesus Christ, his only Son our Lord, 

(At the words that follow, up to and including  
‘the Virgin Mary’, all bow) 

who was conceived by the Holy Spirit 
born of the Virgin Mary, 
suffered under Pontius Pilate, 
was crucified, died and was buried; 
he descended into hell; 
on the third day he rose again from the dead; 
he ascended into heaven, and is seated  
at the right hand of God the Father almighty; 
from there he will come  
to judge the living and the dead. 
I believe in the Holy Spirit, 
the holy catholic Church, 
the communion of saints, 
the forgiveness of sins, 
the resurrection of the body, 
and life everlasting. 
Amen 

Please remember in your prayers all those 
who are sick including:  

Dorothy Barber, Patricia Davies, Frances 

Wright, Rosemary Southwell, Pat Cummins, 

Sarah Alouane, Tony McDevitt, Ruth 

Murray, Ted Henesy, Dorothy Robinson, 

Shella Burrell, John Swann, Pat Hemington, 

Bill Williams, Joyce & Maurine McAsey, 

Judy Howard, Fr Paul O’Grady,  Maureen 

Grace, Maureen Adams, Betty Davies, 

Barbara Evans, Eva Bennion, Sharon 

Wallace, Greg Cropper 

Dorothy Strawson 
 

Please inform Parish Office 
if anyone needs to be put on 

or taken off this list. 

 
 

Thank you Deacon Jim:  We would like to say a big thank you to Deacon Jim for all he has done at St Winefride’s since his appointment 
as permanent Deacon, especially during the early part of the pandemic with online activities.  We wish him all the best for his new 
appointment with Cannon Philip Moor at Holy Apostles & Martyrs, Wallasey. 

Church will be open for prayer: During this month of November the church will remain open for prayer after morning Mass until 
4pm. The Church has always taught that our charity should not be limited to the living. In Jesus Christ, we are given the power to 
help those who have died through prayer. The faith and love that bound us together in life still binds us in their new life and their 
prayers will support us in our journey of faith.  You may light a votive candle once again but please remember to use hand sanitiser 
and wear a face covering as you enter the church to pray or to light a votive candle. 
 
Remembrance List: During November, we especially hold holy the memory of all our dear ones who have been called to return to 
God. If there are any loved ones who have died that you would like to pray for, please use the special envelope in church to list the 
deceased members of your family. The names of your loved ones will rest at the foot of the Altar and they will be prayed for at each 
Mass.  
 

All Souls Day Service in the Cemetery: A commemoration of all the faithful departed whose bodies lie in our cemetery will take place 
with a service in the cemetery and blessing of the graves on All Souls Day, Tuesday 2nd November after the 10am Mass. 

Annual Bereavement Mass: This year’s Mass will be on Sunday 21st November at 2.30pm. All are welcome to attend especially those 
who have been bereaved during this period of COVID.  

Recently Deceased: Please pray for the repose of the soul of Hilda Davidson who died recently.  Details of her funeral will be available 
in due course.   Please remember her family in your prayers. 

Parish Social & Community Group:  As a parish, we are looking at ways of supporting our parish community and hope that you will 
consider joining us for the next meeting which will be held this Wednesday 3 November in the parish hall from 7:00 to 8:00pm. It 
would be good to have representation from each group and ministry in the parish.  We will be planning for Advent and Christmas.  

Parish Bereavement group: How about setting up a support group within the Parish to assist families at a difficult time. Would you 
be interested?  Please contact Joe Tunstall or parish office. 

Church Yard Tidy-Up: Thanks to those who helped with the tidying last Sunday afternoon and this Friday.  We have made a start but 
need further help to continue with the work.  If you can assist, please come along on Friday afternoons between 1-3pm on 5, 12, 19 
and 26 November (weather permitting).  

Church cleaning:  Thank you to Peter, Celia, Fran and Louise for cleaning the church this week.   A new rota will be issued shortly. 

Tea/coffee:  We would like to recommence refreshments in the hall after 11am Sunday Mass, starting this Sunday 31st October.  If 
you are able to help and would like to be involved, please contact the office by phone or email or let Fr Francis know. 

Synod 2021-2023 Communion, Participation and Mission: The diocesan phase of the Universal Synod on Synodality called by Pope 
Francis has now begun. You can find the 10 main themes as well as three shorter questions on the diocesan website 
www.dioceseofshrewsbury.org.  We will be letting you know about how we, as a parish, go ahead with this important time of listening 
and discernment on our journey together with the Universal Church and will be discussing how we may do this at the Wednesday 
Parish Social and Community meeting.  

World Mission Sunday: If you took an envelope last week and have brought it back this weekend, please put it in the offertory 
collection basket as you leave.  Thank you to those people who have already dropped envelopes off already. 

Free Film night at St Michaels, Little Neston.  The NDCT are hosting a free community screening of the film ' Thank You for the Rain' 
at St Michael's Church, Marshlands Rd on Tuesday 2nd Nov 5.50pm for 6pm start. Last week’s newsletter has more info.  See website. 
 
Gift aid envelopes:  Would everyone who gives regularly to the Church consider giving your weekly offertory collection by standing 
order or in gift aid envelopes. If you are a taxpayer the Diocese can reclaim tax for your parish on all your donations. Overall, for 
every £1 you give your parish will receive additional 25p from HMRC. Please use this method of giving if you are a taxpayer – it is 
such a help to our parish at no extra cost to you.   Please do let the office know if you would like to give using the gift aid envelopes 
as we are about to order supplies for 2022/23.  We are grateful that a number of parishioners have already started to pay by standing 
order instead of using the gift aid envelopes. Thanks for your continued generosity. 
 
Flowers:  We would like to start with fresh flowers again in church.  If you are able to help Angela arrange the flowers, possibly every 
couple of weeks, then please let the office know. 
 
Offertory collections:  24th Oct   Loose plate £206.40    Envelopes  £113.00    Total £319.40  plus standing orders.  

CAFOD:  Thank you once again for returning more envelopes and generosity.  The total money raised for CAFOD was £223.00.   

Health and safety: May we ask everyone coming to Mass or other services, to continue using hand sanitiser and face coverings but 
we will not be asking for your details for NHS Track and Trace purposes. The QR codes will still be available in church.  We still need 
to maintain distancing in the church so you may either sit or stand during the Mass but do not kneel to ensure we keep as socially 

distanced as possibly.           Newsletter: Please remember to take your copy of the newsletter with you after the Mass. 

 
 

Adoration of the Blessed Sacrament: Monday to Friday at 9.00am.  Morning Prayer:  Monday to Saturday at 9.35am  
Rosary: Monday to Friday after 10am Mass, Saturday at 5.30pm and Sunday at 9am.  
Sacrament of Reconciliation: Saturday: 5.15 pm to 5.45 pm and Monday to Friday 9am to 9.45am 

Readers 

Sunday 

30th/31st October 6th/7th November 

6.00pm (Vigil) 9.30am 11.00am 6.00pm (Vigil) 9.30am 11.00am 

 I Robinson Clark family A Cropper C Haimes T McGlynn M Unsworth 

Weekdays Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday 

 M Corcoran K Powell A Cropper G Barber T McGlynn J Tunstall 

Welcomers Saturday 6.00pm 
J Shakespeare 
 
 

Sunday 9.30am 
A & D Docherty and C Wright 

Sunday 11.00am 
 A Adonis, C Adonis, G Adonis 
 

 


